
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

The Pennsylvania Labor Relations Board (Board) recently introduced a proposed 
rulemaking that might be of interest to your organization or clients you represent.   
 

The proposal noted above was delivered to the Independent Regulatory Review 
Commission, the House Labor and Industry Committee and the Senate Labor and 
Industry Committee for review on March 28, 2019.  A copy of the proposal, as it was 
delivered to those parties, can be found on IRRC’s website –
 http://www.irrc.state.pa.us/regulations/RegSrchRslts.cfm?ID=3240. This copy of the 
proposal includes the required Regulatory Analysis Form and copies of any forms 
referenced in the rulemaking. 
 
The proposal was published in the April 6, 2019 edition of the Pennsylvania Bulletin and 
opened for public comment.  See https://www.pabulletin.com/secure/data/vol49/49-
14/486.html.  The comment period closes on May 7, 2019.  The proposal includes 
instructions for submitting comments to the Board. Please note: This proposed 
regulation was incorrectly designated as a Department of Labor and Industry document 
in the Pennsylvania Bulletin.  A correction to the agency heading will be published on 
April 13th.  This will not impact the comment periods. 
 
Please note that any comments submitted to the Board will be shared with IRRC and the 
legislative committees.  In addition, the comments will be posted to IRRC’s website. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions about the regulatory review process. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Laura Campbell 
IRRC 
Regulatory Analyst 
717-783-5475 
 
See attached Regulatory Analysis Form that Briefly Explains Regulation  
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